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12th September 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

School Streets - Monday 16th September 
 

Following the consultation last year, the Council have decided to launch 
two School Streets starting next Monday 16th September. School 
Streets are designed to promote safer roads around schools, 
encourage active travel (walking or cycling to and from school) and 
reduce children’s exposure to pollution by reducing the number of 
vehicles around the school at the start and end of the day. 
 

Signs will be put in place shortly. The first three restrictions below will 
apply from Monday to Friday, 7.45-9.30am and 2.30-3.45pm (term time 
only), the other changes will apply at all times: 
 

1) Cobbett Road and Longford Road will become School Streets. 
2) Cobbett Road is accessible to exempt vehicles only (such as residents and 

blue badge holders). 
3) Only exempt vehicles may enter Longford Road from Powder Mill Lane. 
4) All vehicles may exit from Longford Road onto Powder Mill Lane at any time. 
5) Longford Road will be one-way entry from Hospital Bridge Road at all times. 
6) Springfield Road will be no entry from Hospital Bridge Road at all times. 

 

A map providing further clarification is available on our website 
https://heathfieldschoolspartnership.org/news/juniors-letters/. Fines will be 
issued for vehicles that do not comply with the restrictions. 
 

This is a trial initially and the council invites comments to be made via 
email to trafficandtransport@richmond.gov.uk. Please quote ‘Confirm 
10017517’ in the subject. The closing date for this consultation is 28th 
March 2025. 
 

Further information on the restrictions and how to apply for an exemption 
(if applicable) can be found here: 
richmond.gov.uk/services/roads_and_transport/transport_planning_schem
es/transport_planning/school_streets/about_school_streets 
 

Paul Clayton 
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